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Post Office Box 47 
Yountville, California  94599 
 
(707) 944-2443 

June 16, 1978 

Mr. Jared G. Carter 
Post Office Drawer 720  
Ukiah, California 95482 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

This letter is in response to your inquiry of May 8, 1978 
regarding your plans to construct a small reservoir on 
Parkinson's Gulch in the Navarro River Drainage. 

We have completed our investigation and believe your project 
will not adversely affect fish or wildlife. Parkinson's Gulch 
does not have a fishery resource and it is doubtful if one would 
develop considering the steep stream grade and low summer flows. 

In addition, the development of a pond would provide a valuable 
source of water for wildlife, particularly during late summer 
months. The planting of willow and blackberry near the pond 
would further enhance this wildlife value. 

Thank you for your inquiry. 

Sincerely, 

E. V. Toffoli  
Regional Manager Region 3 

WEJ/kls 

bcc:    Lt. John McClain 

 
 



 

Department of Fish and Game 
Post Office Box 47 Yountville, 
California 94599 

Gentlemen: 

I am considering putting in a pond on Parkinson's Gulch 
(Section 15, Township 14 North, Range 14 West, M.D.M.) 
and would like to discuss the matter with someone from 
your office, whose approval is required, before taking 
further steps.  My phone number is (707)462-6694.   
Please give me a call at your convenience so that we 
might make an appointment to visit the area. 

Sincerely, 

 

Jared G. Carter 

 

JGC:bs 

 
 

May 8, 1978 


